
Year 10s experience the  
“World of Work”

HEAD’S LINES

This year 158 Year 10 students undertook work 
experience placements. There was a wide range of 
placements carried out in sectors such as Pharmaceutical, 
Aerospace, Marketing, Construction, IT, Financial Services, 
Manufacturing, Publishing, Hospitality and Engineering, to 
name but a few.
   All the students have come back to school more 
confident than before and full of tales of what they 
did.  We just cannot replicate in school the experience 
of being in an actual workplace and really appreciate 
the time and effort that businesses put in to make the 
placements a success.
   Elizabeth and Jake spent the week at  Abbott Diabetes 
Care in Witney.
“We started our week with a mock interview on which 
we got feedback later on in the week. We both found this 
very useful because it helped prepare us for the rest of 
the week and taught us valuable skills for interviews in the 
future - we were asked a series of questions about both 
our strengths and weaknesses and what we are aiming for 
in the future.
   There were lots of different departments within the 
company which we were assigned to according to our 
CVs which we had to send during the application 
process. We were in separate departments for the 
week: one in Design Engineering (Elizabeth), and one in 
Technical Support (Jake). Design Engineering contained 
a lot of CAD work (Computer Aided Design), but also 
some work on the manufacturing floor, identifying and 
fixing problems with the robots. There was even the 
opportunity to design and then 3D print a small intricate 
box. Technical Support involved mainly Biochemistry, 
which was mainly made up of testing the diabetes strips 
and then creating graphs with the results. Towards the end 
of the week I then worked on the SEM (Scanning Electron 
Microscope), which I found very interesting as you could 
see detailed close-ups of tiny objects and substances 
(such as bees’ eyes) and even the elemental composition 
within them.
   On the last day we had to give presentations on our 
time at Abbott – luckily there was a lot to talk about and 
it has given us an insight into what the actual working 
world is like. Overall, we found the whole week very 
interesting and think it has set us up nicely for the future.”

Mr Parker: Careers Lead

I hope you all enjoy the 
final (huge) edition of 
the CNS Newsletter 
this year. I wish to thank 
Ms Bovington, School 
Librarian, for creating 
and editing this regular 
magazine and producing 
something that 
celebrates the life of the 
school and in a way that 
is so professional! 
   There is so much 
to read but I wish to 
draw your eye, on 
page 2, to an amazing 
success involving Katie 
Blundell (Year 11) and 
also Harvey O’Brien 
(also Year 11). Both 
represent a golden 
future for British 
engineering, design 
and manufacturing!  
Furthermore, there is 
also a feature on our 
excellent PTA who have 
just competed another 
hugely successful year 
for your children. And 
lots more besides, 
including photos from 
the Prom, the Duke 
of Edinburgh Award 
expedition and a round-
up of some CNPS 
workshops.
   I shall leave you to it 
and wish you a restful 
and happy summer 
holiday.

Mr Doherty: 
Headteacher

Key Dates:
A Level Results Day:  
15 August  2019

GCSE Results Day:   
22 August 2019
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SHarvey is a hit at the NEC!

commercial 
balance 
bikes you 
get for 
toddlers 
as I was 
targetting 
the 5-8 
age group; 
specifically 
for children 
with poor 
gross 

motor skills, balance and 
co-ordination issues. I can 
honestly say it wasn't the 
easiest thing I have ever 
made! I needed to make all 
the components on school 
site as I needed school 
equipment, so Mr Newton's 
classroom became my 
second home in the weeks 
leading up to the deadline. 
   The exciting bit about 
the award is that I won my 
category and received an 
iPad for myself and £1000 
for the D & T department 

   Harvey is sponsored by 
Milliput, manufacturers of 
coloured resins that can be 
used with wood. Harvey 
uses these resins in many 
of his projects and Milliput 
then use Harvey’s projects 
to illustrate to customers 
how the material can be 
used.
   Harvey is one of the most 
talented practical students 
I have taught. His table 
which can be seen below, 
is technically extremely 
challenging and made to 
a high standard that many 
craftspeople would find 
difficult to make!
   There were many people 
at the exhibition who were 
keen to meet Harvey and 
discuss his projects with him.
   Harvey’s work can also be 
seen on YouTube.

Mr Crudge:
D & T Department

Recently the school held 
a summer concert, which 
I got to be part of. We 
enjoyed performances 
from many talented singers 
and instrumentalists playing 
a wide range of musical 
genres, from Atticus with 
Arctic Monkeys’ Mardy 
Bum to Seth Mazower’s 
incredible Prelude in C# 
minor by Rachmaninov. 
   We listened to the great 
sounds of the Concert 
Band playing a Star Trek 
and Jungle Book medley 
as well as many solos 
including an original song, 
Unknown Soldier by Grace 
Schofield, which I very 
much enjoyed. 
     We were also treated 
to some amazing duets, the 
wonderful Flute Group as 
well as the powerful Brass 
Ensemble and the Choir.  
   During the Interval 
the audience enjoyed a 
delicious cream tea, thanks 
to Mrs Wooldridge and 
Mrs Blundell.
   The whole evening was, 
in my opinion, a huge 
success. 
   Thank you to Mr Brown 
and Ms Johnston for 
encouraging us to enjoy 
our musical performances. 
I am sure that the audience 
were impressed by the 
range of musical talent 
found at Chipping Norton 
School. 

Jessica Bradford: 9EG On Saturday 11th and 
Sunday 12th May, Year 11 
student Harvey O’Brien 
displayed his GCSE Design 

and Technology project 
at the NEC Birmingham, 
at the Makers Central 
Exhibition.

and then surprisingly was 
named the overall winner 
on the night and received 
a huge shield. Both were 
presented to me by Lady 
Jay, High Sheriff of Oxford. 
On the evening I also met 
Richard Dick, Chairman of 
Lucy Group who started 
the award in 2010 to 
promote young engineers 
in Oxford.  It was Lucy 
Group that also arranged 
for me to be interviewed 
on the radio the next day 
with the High Sheriff of 
Oxford! The High Sheriff 
of Oxford was very 
complimentary of all the 
entrants to the awards. 
She spoke beautifully on 
the radio and I was very 
nervous!
   Hopefully Mr Newton 
will see me back in the next 
school year, if I am lucky 
with my results. 

Katie Blundell: 11SN

It has been a very exciting 
few weeks for me, thanks to  
Mr Newton and Mr Parker! 
They nominated the bike 
I made for GCSE D & 
T for The Oxfordshire 
Engineering Award. 
   The GCSE brief was 
to make something to 
promote healthy living or aid 
someone with a disability.  
I went for both! The bike 
started off with two wheels, 
changed to three in the 
planning stages and back 
to two in the making. It 
is slightly larger than the 

 Summer 
 Concert 2019

 Katie wins High Sheriff Engineering Awards



  Year 7s visit Legoland, Windsor

service at Chastleton and at 
School.
    However we are only 
a small team, so we really 
do need your support! Are 
you able to join the PTA 
Committee? Can you help 
at the events we run? Do 
you work for, or own, a 
business that is able to offer 
financial or practical help? 
Or can you demonstrate 
your support by coming 
along to the events we run?
   The more people that can 
get involved, the easier it is 
to organise and run events 
and the more money we 
will be able to raise. Our 
next meeting will be on 
Thursday, September 
5th and we will be holding
our AGM shortly after that.

Dates for your diaries
Our next two events are 
serving refreshments at 
Chastleton on Thursday, 
September 26th and a Race 
Night in the School Hall on 
Friday October 4th - tickets 
for that will be on sale early 
in the next school year 
(£15 per head to include 
a sit-down hot meal) and 
we are already looking for 
local businesses willing to 
sponsor races.
   So if you are able to help 
the PTA in any way, please 
contact PTA Secretary, 
Tanya Harrington on tanya.
harrington70@gmail.com, 
or let Morag Robinson in 
the school office know of 
your interest. Thank you and 
have a wonderful summer! 
 Tanya Harrington:  
       PTA Secretary

On July 3rd the Year 7s 
went on the annual trip 
to LEGOLAND Windsor. 
The weather was fantastic 
and much pocket money 
was spent on buying ice 
creams (as well as LEGO 
sets of course!). 
   The site is pretty large 
with lots of rides to enjoy, 
despite some queues 
being 1 hour long.  Lots 
of students went on the 
Viking River Splash in 
The Land of the Vikings 
(created by millions of 
LEGO bricks!) and The 
Aero Nomad in the 
Kingdom of the Pharoahs. 
The most popular ride 
was definitely The Dragon 
roller-coaster in The 

Knight’s Kingdom. 
   Lots of students enjoyed 
the LEGO Friends 
water show and various 
fairground stalls. Some 
of the students came 
home with enormous dog 
teddies!
   Cameron Ogilvie 
commented “My favourite 
attraction was the Star 
Wars Miniland because I 
found out how to use a 
LEGO Technic differential 
as a muzzle brake for 
a Clone Self-Propelled 
Artillery Walker!”
   

Cameron Ogilvie (7WS), 
Emma Church (7WS), 
Lizzie MacLean (7EN) 

Chipping Norton School 
PTA are delighted to 
announce that they have 
recently been able to 
donate just over £9000 
to fund IT facilities for 
the English and SEN 
departments, equipment 
for use by the D & T 
department, and classroom 
resources for GCSE and 
A-Level History, Psychology 
and Sociology. We have also 
been able to fund starter 
kits for the Computer 
Science department, 
soundproofing for the 
Music practice rooms, 
A-Frame easels for the 
Art department, German 
dictionaries for the MFL 
department, and benches, 
plants and paint to enable 
ASDAN students to 
complete their Community 
and Citizenship Unit by 
setting up an outdoor social 
area.
    We have raised a 
large part of the money 
through events such as 
the Christmas Shopping 
Evening last year, serving 
refreshments at Chastleton 
House throughout the year, 
and providing a bar and 
refreshments at various 
school performances.
 
Can you help?
We are well aware that 
more money is needed so 
that we can support other 
departments in future, thus 
benefitting as many CNS 
pupils as possible. Our aim 
is to run one major event 
per term and to continue 
with our refreshment 

 PTA News:  Fundraising for CNS



house. 
   Going into the final 
event, the 4 x 100m 
relays, the scores were 
close and the trophy was 
still ‘all to play for’. Final 
scores were frantically 
calculated and after all 
races were completed it 
was time to congratulate  
the winning house of 
Stour; a number of their 
tutor group captains 
were delighted to come 
up to receive the trophy 
from me.  Well done to 
all those students who 
represented their house. 

Mr Thomas: Head of PE

This year’s Sports Day was 
held on Friday 12th July in 
warm, breezy conditions. 
All track and field events 
were held before lunchtime 
which made for an exciting 
buzz at the school during 
morning registration.  All 
students jumped and threw 
magnificently which set the 
tone for the running events 
after lunch. 
   In the afternoon, in front 
of the whole school, the 
action continued while 
students watched from the 
middle of the track, some 
lucky enough to be able to 
eat an ice cream (or two!) 
while cheering on their 

SPORTING NEWS

 Another Super Sports Day!



 Tilly rides to success!
 Netball World Cup 

being crowned overall 
champions for the second 
year in a row. The Year 
10 girls were particularly 
strong, and came first in 
almost all of their events. 
   We are very proud of the 
enthusiasm, dedication and 
support that the students 
demonstrated – you all 
work hard for your brilliant 
success. 

Congratulations to Tilly 
Mantell (7SW) who 
competed at the RDA 
National championships 

at Hartpury College 
on July 13th.  Tilly 
competed against 
riders from all 
over the country 
in the dressage 
competition, having 
first qualified in a 
regional qualifying 
competition.
   Tilly rode Benson 
in the Junior Walk 
and Trot Dressage 
competition. She did 
a phenomemal test 
and came 3rd with 
an impressive score 
of 73.33% .
   Tilly and Benson 
also managed a 6th 
place in the ‘Best 

Turned Out’ category.
   Well Done Tilly!

Well done to students 
from Years 7-10 who 
represented Chipping 
Norton School at the 
recent West Oxfordshire 
School Sport Partnership 
Athletics tournament at 
Horspath Athletics Stadium, 
Oxford. There were some 
fantastic individual and 
team performances on the 
day which led to the school 

On July 3rd a group of 12 
boys and girls represented 
Chipping Norton School 
at the Athletics Super 6s in 
Radley. Kyle Walker West, 
Archie Jones, Tom Cross, 
Will Ingham, Lewis Lamb, 
Aaron Denton, Dijonay 
Walker, Nayah Aitken, 
Beau Ratcliffe, Tiye Salgado 
Swabey, Jasmin Ebony Blake 
and Millie Chettleborough 
all competed in at least 

one track event and one 
field event.
    With Dijonay Walker 
and Archie Jones doing 
really well in 100 metre 
race, both coming second 
and Nayah Aitken coming 
first in her 300 metre race, 
Chipping Norton managed 
to secure a 4th place in the 
county.

Eddie Brearey: 10SW

were rather one sided but 
enjoyable to watch –  
except that I was  
supporting the losing 
teams! The atmosphere 
was really exciting and loud, 
with everyone shouting out 
the number of seconds left 
to the quarterly breaks.
   It was a brilliant trip and 
although we were slightly 
upset that we didn’t get to 
see England play, the games 
we watched were world-
class!
Charlotte Nunneley: 8EN

On July 16th, a coachload 
of girls from Years 7 -10 
travelled to The M & S Bank 
Arena, Liverpool to watch 
two Netball World Cup 
matches. 
   Firstly we watched the 
The Silver Ferns from New 
Zealand (the eventual 
winners) play Northern 
Ireland. New Zealand won 
this match easily 77-28. 
We also watched a further 
game with Australia (The 
Diamonds) beating Malawi 
by 74-25.  Both matches 

SPORTING NEWS

 Oxfordshire Athletics Super 6s WOSSP Athletics



  and Esther Mead 
wins prestigious 
Oxfordshire mu-
sic award

Every year the Art and Technology departments join together to create an end of year exhibition celebrating 
the amazing achievements of the students’ work at GSCE and A level. This year was an exceptional year and 
the varied and inspiring work created by our talented students was truly remarkable. The work showcased 
demonstrated the skills and talent we have at Chipping Norton School. 
   In Art, the quality of drawing and painting on display was equal to work you would expect to see in a gallery. 
The understanding of their topics and the quality of their research and development was truly remarkable.
   In Technology, the creations produced, showing technical ability and design development, were outstanding. The 
quality of the products created were incredibly high calibre.
   Special thanks must go the hard working Art and Technology teams who make this evening possible – and huge 
congratulations to all the students for their wonderful achievements and we wish them all the best in their future 
endeavours.

Mrs Corley: Head of Art

 Art and Design & Technology Exhibition 2019





   Well done to everyone; 
it was a pleasure to 
meet you.  Mr Long was 
impressed by your hard 
work and enjoyment for 
the subject and really 
enjoyed the opportunity 
to teach such an 
enthusiastic bunch of 
young people.  Keep 
reading and writing.   
   Some of the children 
left us some comments:
 
“ I have learnt how to 
create tension and write 
horror stories.”

“Mr Long created brilliant, 
engaging sessions in a fun 
environment.”

“I learnt about slow writing, 
describing creatively, 
limericks and more.   
Awesome! I want to do it 
next year.”

feedback was full of posi-
tive praise.  They were very 
impressed by the mathemat-
ical knowledge and under-
standing shown and how 
our young mathematicians 
solved some very difficult 
puzzles and questions.  
   Thank you so much to 
everyone who came along 
to join in.  You were a credit 
to your primary schools and 
should be very proud as the 
level of Maths knowledge 
was very high.  Keep up the 
good work!

would like to say thank you 
to you all.  It was lovely to 
meet so many of our local 
families, and of course a big 
thank you to the staff who 
worked so hard to provide 
the workshops.  
  We are hosting more 
workshops in October:
Monday 14 October
Family Focus Forest School 
– Guideposts Outside 
Activity 
Tuesday 15 October 
Family Focus Build a 
Trebuchet
Wednesday 16 October 
Family Focus St John 
Ambulance First Aid
Monday 21 October 
Family Focus No Fear 
Shakespeare

We ask for a £2 voluntary 
contribution per family 
for each workshop.  Each 
workshop will run from 
6-7.30pm.

Do you want to come 
along and take part?   
Primary Schools will be 
handing out invitations 
to Years 4, 5 & 6 at the 
beginning of the new 
school term.  Information 
can be found on the CNS 
website or you can pick 
up a leaflet in the School 
Reception area.  
   Come along and try an 
activity - it really is a great 
opportunity for everyone. 

Over the first two weeks 
of June we welcomed 
families with pupils in 
Year 4, 5 & 6 from our 
partnership schools to take 
part in Family Learning 
Workshops:
• Tennis For All
• Mathematics and Puzzle   
Workshop
• Music – ‘Film Scores’ 
• Forest School Outdoor 
Activity workshop.  

   The Family Learning 
Workshops are designed 
as an opportunity for 
adults and children to 
have a shared learning 
experience.  We believe 
that this is an excellent way 
to boost family well-being 
and encourage learning.  
Three of the workshops 
were led by staff from 
CNS: Miss Kearns, Mr 
Mativenga and Mrs Dean 
from Mathematics, Mr 
Brown from Music and 
Mrs Lee, our Tennis Coach.  
We were very pleased to 
welcome Helen Clarke 
and Tim Hooper from 
Guideposts Trust to lead 
our Forest School activity.  
   Our ethos is ‘come 
along and try something 
new’.  You don’t need any 
experience, just a sense 
of fun and enthusiasm 
to take part.  We know 
everyone who took part 
really enjoyed it and we 

We really enjoy running 
this 5 week club for our 
Year 4 & 5 Partnership 
pupils. Mr Long (English 
Department) is always 
delighted and impressed 
by the quality of work and 
enthusiasm of the pupils.  
They are encouraged to 
produce descriptive texts 
such as short stories 
or poems, act out small 
scenes from texts and read 
and share their work with 
each other.   
   Children who come 
along do not need a wide 
range of knowledge of 
classic books, but rather an 
enjoyment of reading and 
writing.  We know that the 
opportunity to take part 
in this club will continue 
to encourage reading and 
writing and extend their 
skills and knowledge.  

A fantastic group of young 
mathematicians came to 
CNS full of enthusiasm to 
do their very best.  The 
pupils were split into groups 
and took part in a round 
robin of mathematical puz-
zles and games, including a 
maze.  The ability to work 
together as a team was 
important in solving some of 
the puzzles, and this shone 
through.  
   The activities were led 
by teachers from the 
Maths Department and the 

Family Focus Workshops @CNS Year 4 & 5 Creative Writing Club

 Year 4 & 5 Maths Workshop



   The workshop was 
exciting to take part in as 
we got to engage with all 
of the activities together 
with the primary school 
students and inspire 
the students to be as 
imaginative as possible.  
I enjoyed listening to 
their ideas. They came up 
with things I hadn’t even 
considered. I gained a 
wealth of skills from the 
experience, one of them 
being the confidence 
to direct the younger 
students and how to 
encourage them to feel 
free with creating their 

Epic Theatre.
   After performing we 
assisted in the workshop, 
helping the students create 
their own version of the 
Greek myth ‘Theseus and 
the Minotaur’. We started 
by experimenting with 
different ways of moving in 
unison, following different 
actions such as your daily 
routine, in time with each 
other. We used these skills 
to create short choral 
scenes based around the 
myth. It was fantastic 
helping the students realise 
their creative ideas.”
   Mark Zatyko explains 
how he (and most of the 
students involved) felt about 
the task.
“ Before the first 
performance started I felt 
really nervous because I 
didn’t know if the students 
would understand our 
story or the comedy we 
had put in the piece. During 
and after the performance 
though the students gave 
great feedback where they 
laughed and understood 
the message of our story. It 
was really satisfying when 
performing, especially when 
it went as we had planned 
and rehearsed.  

oven.  
   This workshop also gave 
them an opportunity to 
learn some new skills such 
as weighing out ingredients, 
dividing the mix equally, 
timings, organisational 
skills, using the oven safely, 
working hygienically and of 
course washing up!  
   Thank you so much for 
being so fantastic, and we 
hope that you will be keen 
to bake at home, showing 
off what you learnt to your 
parents. Also a big thank 
you to Mrs Brown and 
Mrs Manning for their hard 
work. 

Mrs Hannis:  
CNPS Administrator

own pieces. I also feel I 
gained some leadership 
skills as I had to take a 
lead within my devising 
group and with small 
groups at the primary 
school.”
   The Primary pupils 
loved watching the plays 
and then really enjoyed 
having the opportunity to 
perform.  It really was an 
activity which benefitted 
not only Year 5, but 
also our young Drama 
students.  Everyone shone 
and felt they had really 
achieved.

Mr Franklin:  
Head of Drama

We know how much 
children like to cook, and 
wanted to offer some Year 
5 pupils this opportunity at 
Chipping Norton School.  
Mrs Brown, our Food Tech 
teacher, led a cookery 
session where each child 
made 6 apple muffins. 
We were very impressed 
by the enthusiasm 
and dedication of the 
children; they listened to 
instructions and then went 
to their work stations 
and started the process 
of baking the muffins.  It 
was so good to see them 
supporting each other, 
reading the recipe, mixing 
up their ingredients and 
then waiting excitedly for 
them to come out of the 

The Year 10 Drama 
students had the exciting 
task of organising and 
developing their own 
performances and 
workshops to be delivered 
to Year 5 students at six 
different primary schools in 
the local area. 
   This is the second 
successive year I have 
had the chance to run 
this and the students love 
the opportunity. For me 
the most mesmerising 
moment is watching the 
confidence the students 
have in themselves when 
running the workshops with 
the Year 5s and the level 
of creativity the primary 
school students share in the 
process.
   Georgia Bell sums up the 
task really well.
“We had to create a 
performance for primary 
school children. Because it 
was for 10 year olds, it had 
to be engaging, educational 
and have a message for 
the audience. We based 
the project around Greek 
myths. We incorporated a 
range of skills and styles we 
have learnt this year and 
drew on these to support 
our performances, such as 

 Kids in the Kitchen Year 10s lead Greek Mythology    
 Drama workshops



 Duke of Edinburgh Award

team work was palpable 
throughout the group 
and I now know that with 
the encouragement of 
everyone behind me, I can 
truly do anything.

Olivia Riley: 10GN 

Over the weekend of the 
15th and 16th of June, 
a large group of Year 10 
students set off on one 
of life’s most formative 
events: our Bronze DofE 
expedition to Chedworth 
Roman Villa. 
   With the challenge 
of spending at least six 
hours a day navigating 
the Cotswolds in the 
very British weather 
of pouring rain and 
intermittent sunshine, 
we started to walk. The 
extensive stretches of 
muddy fields produced the 
perfect environment for 
teambuilding. All of us felt 
the strain but everyone 
also knew that our school 
team were rooting for us 
and every so often the 
familiar sight of the school 
minibus gave everyone the 
strength to carry on. 
   DofE taught us that 
when the going gets 
tough, all we need to do 
is dig even deeper and 
carry on. It taught us 
that there are so many 
people that have your 
back and in turn you also 
have to have theirs too. 
The common goal broke 
down the usual barriers of 
a school’s standard social 
hierarchy; everyone pulled 
together to help everyone. 
The camaraderie and 

When I was in Year 9, at a 
different school, my Science 
class, made up of about 
30 ‘top-set’ students, was 
asked to hand in a project 
on photosynthesis, and we 
were told that we could 
produce whatever we 
wanted. I was the only one 
to hand anything in. When 
they were asked why they 
hadn’t completed it, the 
rest of the class simply 
said that they weren’t told 
how to do it, so they just 
didn’t. Following this, I feel 
very strongly that students 
of all ages should have the 
opportunity to learn how 
to research independently. 
   At the beginning of 
this year, I therefore set 
up the Junior Extended 
Project open to all Year 
9 students in order that 
they could have the chance 
to develop a passion or 
interest, even if it is outside 
of the conventional school 
curriculum. 
   The project, which 
was initiated just after 
Christmas, allowed the 
students to research a 
topic of their own interest. 
Based on this research, 
they then created a 
dissertation, artefact or 
presentation showing their 
findings, in a similar sort 
of way to the Extended 
Project for Sixth Form 

students. Throughout 
the process, they were 
also assigned to a Year 
12 ‘mentor’ for subject-
specific help.
   Around the hand-in 
date, which was just after 
the Easter break, I was 
presented with 18 amazing 
projects. There was a very 
diverse range of projects 
handed in, from a student 
that had researched into 
the ‘Extinction Rebellion’ 
movement, and who had 
interviewed people at a 
protest, to a project on 
Space that was so complex 
it is like reading A Level 
work, to several interior 
design/architecture models. 
The list of amazingly 
high-standard projects 
is endless. Each one had 
obviously taken a great 
deal of effort and hard 
work, so thank you to the 
students for taking part. 
You should all be very 
proud of having completed 
the project.
   The project was finalised 
with a presentation 
evening. This took place on 
Wednesday 12th June, and 
was a chance for students 
to exhibit the projects that 
they had produced. Parents 
and teachers alike were all 
impressed by the quality 
of work that they had all 
handed in.
   Thank you to all of the 
mentors who helped 
out with the students, 
and also to parents and 
teachers that came to 
the presentation evening 
and were overwhelmingly 
complimentary of all the 
work handed in.
   Next year, the project 
will be taken over by 
Amanda Antal, who I am 
sure will do a fantastic job 
of it!

Megan Kyte:  Year 12

Junior Extended Project



The Year 11 Class of 2019 held their end of year Prom at 
Heythrop Park Resort in Church Enstone. On a beauti-
ful summer’s evening, the parade of arrivals at the great 
house was a sight to behold. Many parents, friends and 
staff waited in anticipation to see the fabulous outfits and 
amazing forms of transport that students used. 
   Everyone made a huge effort and looked spectacularly 
glamorous for the last big event as a year group. It was an 
amazing evening where students could celebrate the last 
five years together before moving on to pastures new. It is 
always a special event in the calendar as it marks the end 
of an era for our Year 11s.
   A very special thanks must go to the Prom Committee 
led by Emily Dix (11SW) who organised the event and 
put in a huge amount of work and effort to make sure 
that everything ran smoothly on the night. Having spoken 
to many students, they were extremely grateful for creat-
ing a night to remember!
   A big thank you to all staff who were also there on the 
night to support the event.

Mr Parker: Head of Year 11

 The PROM 2019:  the Year 11s celebrate in great style!



Printed on recycled paper 
CNS is an ECO school 
Editor: Judith Bovington

and feelings through slam 
poetry. She spoke about why 
she had written The Poet X 
and described her surprise 
that the book has been an 
international bestseller.
   Everyone was happy with 
the result as we all thought 
that Elizabeth Acevedo truly 
deserved her award; all of 
us who read the book found 
it inspirational. I would 
highly recommend reading 
the nominated books from 
this year’s Carnegie Book 
Awards; they have all been 
written by genius authors 
who really deserved their 
nominations.
       William Gofton: 8GN

where we learnt all about 
the meteor that caused the 
massive impact crater in 
which Nördlingen is situated. 
We walked all around the 
Nördlingen medieval walls 
and up the Danielturm 
(a high tower) to get an 
amazing view of the town. 
During the middle of the 
week we travelled to Munich 
where we had a tour of the 
Alliance Arena and we had 
the appointments to go 
inside the player’s changing 
rooms.
    During our visit we 
also celebrated the 50th 
anniversary of the exchange. 
A group of students took 
us through the history of 
the exchange and there 
were speeches from former 
and current teachers in 
the German school, the 
Mayor of Nördlingen and 
Mr Doherty.  We were 
also presented with a large 
traditional Nördlingen pig 
with the badges of our two 
schools on it.

Nathan Smart: 8EG

other schools. Each group 
represented their favourite 
shortlisted novel.  We 
took part in a variety of 
activities including preparing 
a persuasive presentation 
about why our book 
deserved to win the medal, 
quizzes and watched the live 
stream of the award being 
presented to the winning 
author.
   Elizabeth Acevedo, writer 
of The Poet X, won both the 
judges’ and the student vote. 
The Poet X is a novel written 
in verse about a 17 year old 
girl growing up in Harlem 
who finds the confidence 
to express her thoughts 

five pools, 2 slides, 5 diving 
boards and a grassy area to 
relax on. It felt like being on 
holiday and was a nice break 
from being at school!
   Whilst our partners 
were at school the English 
students were taken to 
many places of interest. 
We were taken to 
LEGOLAND for a day of 
rides. We enjoyed soaking 
our teachers with water 
cannons on the Pirate ride. 
We also went to a museum 

For the German Exchange 
we departed on the coach 
on Sunday evening to 
begin our 18 hour journey 
to meet our German 
partners. We had a great 
experience whilst we were 
away from home. We had 
the opportunity to enjoy a 
variety of activities including 
playing mini golf, go karting, 
hiking and swimming. 
Almost everyone went to 
the local swimming pool in 
Nördlingen where there are 

On June 18th, members 
of our weekly Library 
Book Club were invited 
to Burford School to take 
part in the annual Carnegie 
Medal Day along with 
students from Henry Box 
School and Carterton 
Community College. Each 
year the Carnegie Medal 
judges shortlist eight books 
published in the previous 
year and challenge school 
book groups from all around 
the country to read these 
books and vote for their 
favourite. 
   On Carnegie Day we 
were put in mixed groups 
with students from the 

TERM 1
Week 1 A  September
Mon 2 Staff training (no students in   
 school)
 Sixth form enrolment  
 (11:00-12:30)
Tues 3 Y7 students in school
Wed 4 School for all students
Thurs 5  Y12 KS5 Explained (19:00) 
 German Exchange Meeting (17:30)

Week 2 B
Wed 11 Sports Awards (18:30-20:00)
Thurs 12 German Exchange arrives
 
Week 3 A 
Mon 16 Extra Time clubs start
Wed 18 CNPS Y5 Games training (12:30-15:00)
Thurs 19 German Exchange departs 
 Y10 Pitt Rivers trip
 Y11 The Year Ahead (19:00)

Week 4  B 
Wed 25 Y7 author talk 
Thurs 26 European Day of MFL 
Fri 27  CNPS AIM Music Ensemble  
 (13:30-14:30) 

Week 5 A  
Mon 30 KS4/5 Drama workshops all week
 October
 A Level Biology Fieldtrip departs
Wed 2 CNPS U11 Football tournament   
 (15:30-16:45) 
 Y7 Music Night (19:00)
Thurs 3 Early closure (12:25) Buses (12:40)
 Open Evening (17:00-20:00) 
Fri  4 Staff training (no students in   
 school)
 
Week 6 B 
Tues 8 CNPS AIM D&T  Y4/5 
 (15:30-17:00) 
Wed 9 CNPS  Y3 Dance workshop at   
 St Mary’s with Y12 SL  
 (14:00-14:50)
Fri 11 Art Trip to Rome departs

Week 7  A 
Mon 14 Art trip to Rome returns 
 FF  Forest School (18:00-19:30) 
Tues 15 FF D & T (18:00-19:30)   
Wed 16 CNPS U11 Hockey Tournament   
 (15:00-16:30)
 FF First Aid (18:00-19:30) 
Thurs 17 Meet the Tutors (all years)   
 (17:00-20:00)

Week 8  
Mon 21 FF No Fear Shakespeare  
 (18:00-19:30)
Tues 22 Y11-13 WOLP Apprenticeship Event   
 @ Witney Lakes (17:00) 
Weds 23 Non Uniform Day
Thurs 24 END OF TERM 
Fri 25 Staff training (no students in school)
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